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Dear family and friends, 

We are happy to be home and hope that everyone had a blessed Christmas and a Happy New Year. We cannot express enough 

what a special time we had with our family and during the Christmas celebration at Home of Grace. We thank God for the opportunity 

to be in Cambodia during Thanksgiving, Christmas, and the New Year. God has truly blessed us. 

 

From December 1st to the 8th, teams from First Baptist Church of Broken Arrow and Towers Baptist Church in Canada joined us in 

Cambodia. The teams did a wonderful job sharing the gospel and being true evangelists, spreading the love of Christ! Bless the Lord 

for everything He has done! We provided "Love Gifts" to over 300 families in need. By God’s grace, over 200 individuals accepted 

Christ for salvation, and we baptized 75 new believers during this time. Amen!        

 

Our children arrived at Home of Grace on December 22nd to celebrate Christmas with the children at the orphanage. They shared 

many blessings with the children and staff, distributing Love Gifts. Each child received a backpack, toys, and Christmas stockings. 

Additionally, they gifted the orphanage new playground equipment, including basketballs, soccer balls, nets, and goals. For lunch, we 

served pizza, and for many of the children, it was their first time experiencing it—they loved it! 

          

              On December 28th, we celebrated Christmas at Bati Church, where over 400 members gathered to rejoice in the birth of 

Jesus. That same day, 31 individuals prayed for salvation. After the service, we prepared a fellowship meal for all in attendance, held 

raffles for gifts, and provided each child with a small gift that included a tasty treat, schoolbooks, and supplies. Thank you for your 

continued prayers and support. We are grateful for your partnership in the work God is doing through Home of Grace Ministry. 



 

 

We started a program now called "Christmas Villages" in Cambodia, which took place on December 29th and 30th. During 

this two-day event, we set up two locations and invited all the surrounding villages to come and celebrate Christmas. The first day of 

the "Christmas Villages" event was held at Home of Hope, where we welcomed over 500 attendees. Many new faces came, curious 

to hear about the meaning of Christmas and the activities happening.    

On the second day, we met at Home of Faith. With the approval of community leaders and school boards, we arranged for local 

children to leave school early to join us in celebrating Christmas. Over 300 children and 100 adults attended the event. Glory to God 

for all those who were reached! 

The children at Home of Grace led the attending children in providing testimonies, worship, and praise. The pastor shared a message 

on the true meaning of Christmas, emphasizing that Jesus is the reason for our love and service because He is love. The children 

were served sandwiches and drinks and received a "love gift" that included toys, snacks, and school supplies. 

       

During this special time in Cambodia, we were thrilled to serve over 1,500 lives this holiday season. We thank you for your 

faithfulness and generosity toward His mission, helping to change the lives of many for the glory of God. 

       

 

Thank you again, for your continuous support and prayers, we wish you good health, and a prosperous year to come. 

                                                                    In Christ,  

 

   

 

 

 

 

"Every good and perfect gift is from above, coming down from the Father of the heavenly lights, who does not change like 

shifting shadows.” James 1:17 (NIV) 
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